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Board Order  
PL 06F.249165 

 

 

Planning and Development Acts 2000 to 2017 

Planning Authority: Fingal County Council 

Planning Register Reference Number:  FW16A/0170 

 
Appeal by Victoria Homes Limited care of Joe Bonner of 127 Lower Baggot Street, 

Dublin against the decision made on the 4th day of August, 2017 by Fingal County 

Council to refuse permission to the said Victoria Homes Limited. 

 

 

Proposed Development (a) Demolition of existing two houses (b) construction of 12 

number three-storey houses consisting of 10 number semi-detached houses and two 

number detached houses (c) construction of eight number semi-detached garages 

and (d) new boundary walls and all associated site works all at Carpenterstown 

Road, Castleknock, Dublin, as revised by the further public notice received by the 

planning authority on the 12th day of July, 2017. 

 

 

Decision 
 
REFUSE permission for the above proposed development in accordance with 
the reasons and considerations set out below. 
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Matters Considered 
 

In making its decision, the Board had regard to those matters to which, by virtue of 

the Planning and Development Acts and Regulations made thereunder, it was 

required to have regard. Such matters included any submissions and observations 

received by it in accordance with statutory provisions.  

 

Reasons and Considerations  
 

1. Having regard to Irish Water’s planned investment in water and wastewater 

infrastructure, and in the absence of sufficient technical information to 

demonstrate there is sufficient capacity available in the existing foul sewer 

network or that the foul sewage which would be generated from the 

development can be disposed of in an appropriate manner, it is considered 

that permitting the development would not be appropriate and would be 

prejudicial to public health. Neither has it been sufficiently demonstrated that 

the surface water which would be generated as a result of the development 

can be sustainably drained. The proposed development would, therefore, be 

contrary to the proper planning and sustainable development of the area. 
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2. The proposed development, by reason of its location on a constrained site 

would result in a poor design and layout which would be dominated by the 

access road serving a single row of houses with their private amenity space 

occupying a northerly aspect for the majority of the houses. Consequently, the 

development would not be in accordance with Objective PM31 which 

promotes excellent urban design response to achieve high quality, 

sustainable urban and natural environments, which are attractive to residents, 

workers and visitors and are in accordance with the 12 urban design 

principles set out in the Urban Design Manual – A Best Practice Guide, issued 

by the Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government in 

May 2009. Additionally, the layout would have inadequate qualitative 

overlooked open space and would conflict with the provisions of the current 

Development Plan for the area through stated objectives DMS67 and DMS59. 

The proposed development would, therefore, be contrary to the proper 

planning and sustainable development of the area. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Member of An Bord Pleanála 
duly authorised to authenticate 
the seal of the Board. 
 
Dated this         day of                                 2018 
 

 

 


